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Dear Prof. Ram Sharma Ji, 

Namaste! 
It is with great joy and deep appreciation that I extend my warmest congratulations on the 
launch of the Journal of Sanātana Dharma. This initiative is both timely and visionary, 
aligning seamlessly with the core philosophy of the new National Education Policy (NEP 
2020) which calls for a holistic, multidisciplinary, and rooted approach to education that draws 
strength from India’s timeless intellectual and cultural heritage. 

The IKS Division, under the Ministry of Education, envisions the rediscovery, 
revitalization, and integration of the vast corpus of our civilizational wisdom across disciplines, 
ranging from philosophy, mathematics, and science to aesthetics, ethics, and spiritual 
traditions. The Journal of Sanātana Dharma stands as a scholarly beacon in this pursuit, 
committed to exploring the perennial wisdom of Bhāratīya civilization with academic rigor and 
cultural sensitivity. 

I congratulate the Centre for Indic Studies, Indus University, for going forward with 
this brilliant venture of generating space to host the contemporary thinkers and scholars who 
are dedicated to bringing out well-researched articles, furthering the academic scholarship on 
the Sanātana Dharma. I also extend my best wishes to the Editor-in-Chief, Dr. Tirthendu 
Ganguly (Tirtha), Chief Reviewer Mr. Sameer Pande, and the Chief Advisor Dr. Ritendra 
(Ram) Sharma for their tireless efforts in making this journal a living reality. 

May this journal continue to thrive as a luminous space for dhārmika scholarship and 
serve as a bridge between the past and the future, tradition and innovation, thought and action! 

With best wishes and blessings, 

 
(Prof. G.S. Murthy) 

National Coordinator (IKS Division) 


